
©Wiltshire OPC Project/2023/Jo Pegrum 

 

 

 
 
 

To Welcome the Rector 
 
A social evening, arranged by the Parochial Church Council, as a welcome to the Rector and Mrs. 
Prideaux, was held in the Infants schoolroom on Thursday evening.  Mr. Ettwell (parish warden) was 
prevented by illness from attending and Dr. Rayment (Rector’s warden) was detained at his surgery.  
Introductions to the Rector and Mrs. Prideaux were made in their absence, by Mr. S. H. Rawlins 
(senior sidesman), other sidesmen present being Mr. Henley, Mr. E. Wright, Mr. Eastment, Mr. A. H. 
King and Mr. Burgess with Mr. Marshall and Mr. Cross as representatives of the choir.  The Rector 
thanked all those present for their attendance, and said he hoped that the friendships thus made 
would be lasting.  The refreshments were all given and were arranged by a band of ladies led by Mrs. 
Broughton, and including Miss Brodrick, Mrs. Brunner, Mrs. Cater, Mrs. Cross, Mrs. Hawkins, Miss 
Hillier, Mrs. Marsh, Mrs. Mason, Mrs. Montague, Miss Noyes, Mrs. Nutley, Mrs. Owen, Mrs. Wells and 
Mrs. Weston.  The secretarial work was done by Miss Parkinson, who, was also responsible for the 
impromptu entertainment programme. 
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